

Century Toppers Rod & Custom Car Club

Minutes - regular monthly meeting - March 21st 2018

Meeting called to order @ 7:30 by Bob Bentham

Attendance: 26 members

Guests: 1 Jack Nelson 53 Merc P.U. & 93 Mustang

1 New Member Tim Scott 55 F100 P.U.

Secretary's report

The February minutes as recorded by James Robinson and distributed by email.

No errors or omissions reported.

Motion to accept by Larry Jeannotte Seconded by Loyd Houston

None opposed - Carried

Treasurers report: by Loyd Houston & Russ Etherington

Income for February:

Received dues for 9 members \$450.00

Expenses for February

Reimbursed **James Robinson** for Caorda web solutions \$630.00 Payment made to Mardon Insurance for annual club liability insurance \$798.00 Thanks to **Bob Bentham** for arranging this.

Total bank deposit to club account \$450.00

Current club account balance \$4,293.59.

Motion to accept by Lyall Atkinson Seconded by Russ Etherington Carried

Old Business:

Web Site:

James Robinson gave an update on the web site and that it was back up with the same password to get into it.

Fallen Members Plaques:

Loyd mentioned that the Plaques are still in his possession as he has not had a opportunity to give them to Bob Rivers to be reinstalled at Francelli's.

Club Events:

There will be a club breakfast at the **Hawk & Hen on Apr. 10th**, let **Bill Campbell** know if you plan to attend.

Garage tour at Dave Dyers, Marlon will talk to Dave to set up a date.

Russ Etherington suggested a tour of the Aviation Museum \$ 10.00 entry fee.

BBQ at Teresa Christison parent's home in Chemainus on the Aug 5th long weekend. Teresa will confirm the date and get back to club.

Club poker run July 15th.

Club to put a volunteer group together closer to the date of the event to cover the poker run, park set up, parking, and cooking, and end of the day clean up.

Lyall Atkinson also recommended that we have signs made up for the gate entrance to stop public parking at this part of the park during the event to help avoid the issues of last year.

Bob Bentham will talk to **Red Barn Market** for their support again with food cost. All net proceeds again for this year will go to the Make a Wish fund.

Break:

50/50 resulted \$84.00 was taken in.

The winner was Teresa Christison for \$42.00 who generously turned back \$12.00 to the club

Thank you to Gord Strongman for tonight's cookie donation.

New Business:

Bob Bentham mentioned that it was a small group that took part in the breakfast at JJ's.

<u>Victoria Day Parade:</u>

Bob asked members if there was any interest in participating in this year's event. After a group discussion members voted to sit this year out.

S.V.A.BC:

Bob asked members if the club should renew our membership with this organization for 2018. There was some discussion on the work the SVA B.C group does for the car hobby.

Gord Strongman made a motion for the club to renew its membership for 2018. Seconded by **Loyd Houston**

None opposed Carried

Langford road opening:

City of Langford is looking for a hundred vintage cars to take part in the road opening cruise on April 10th.

If anyone would like to take part they should contact Michelle Mahovich at 250-391-3442.

Penticton show:

There was a reminder of the upcoming show for those who were thinking of going had not yet registered.

Canadian Tire Cruise in (Broadmead)

Les Pickell announced that the cruise-in would start on April 4th weather permitting starting at 6:30pm and run every Wednesday and Saturday throughout the summer.

Torque Master Show:

Lyall Atkinson asked if the club was going to meet with the Torque Masters to discuss issues from last year's show. Bob mentioned that there would be a meeting but it would be closer to the show date.

Portland Swap Meet:

Larry Jeannotte offered to look for and bring back parts for anyone that could not make to the Portland swap meet. Thanks Larry.

Motion for adjournment by Mike Roy Seconded by Gord Strongman

Carried

Next Meeting April 18th 2018 -7:30 at the Victorian Seniors Residence.